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ALPINE RESIDENTIAL GARBAGE SERVICE  
All Alpine residents have residential garbage service at their place of residence. There is regular 
pickup every Monday in Alpine Meadows.  Residents can put up to four 32-gallon cans (without 
wheels) and should not be put out for pick up until after 6am on Monday mornings.  Pickup 
usually happens by 2pm.  If you use the 2ml recycling blue bags those will not count toward your 
four can maximum. The dumpsters located at the District offices continue to be abused. Below 
you will see pictures of what the dumpsters look like on a Monday morning, non-holiday when 
there is home pick up available.  These dumpsters should not be this full when there is a four can 
(128 gallons of garbage, max 240 lbs.) pick up at your home as well as blue bags for recycling 
that do not count towards the four cans you are allowed. When garbage is left outside the 
dumpsters and/or the lids left unchained the bears are attracted to the area. This creates the 
potential for a bear human confrontation. The District is very concerned about this situation. The 
District would like to encourage you to use the garbage pickup service available at your 
residence.  If the dumpsters at the office are full DO NOT leave your garbage outside the 
dumpsters. 

 
The dumpsters are for alpine homeowners use only.  No contractors should be using these 
dumpsters.  They are for FOOD WASTE ONLY!  These are courtesy dumpsters provided by the 
District for homeowners without a bear box at their residence.   
If you are interested in a bear box, TTSD has a loan program available at 0% interest for five 

years.  You may contact them directly at (530) 583-7800. Their website is www.waste101.com and has a lot of good 
information. Items not allowed to be left include liquids, hazardous waste, appliances, furniture, horticultural debris, 
construction debris, dirt, rocks, spa covers, mattresses etc.  If in doubt, don’t dump it! 
Did you know that Tahoe Truckee Sierra Disposal has FREE Hazardous Waste Drop Off days every third Saturday all year 
long. Waste includes paint, cleaners, auto fluids, oil filters, medication and pesticides. You must call for an appointment at 
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530.583.7800.  Max 15 gallons or 125 lbs. Facility is located at 900 Cabin Creek Rd. off Hwy 89. For a complete list of 
accepted waste, visit www.waste101.com/hazardous-materials. 
BEAR BOX REQUIREMENT FOR RENTAL UNITS 
The Board will be considering requiring all single-family rental units to install bear boxes. This is one way to reduce the 
amount of garbage being disposed of at the District office site.  Contact TTSD at 530-583-7800 or visit www.waste101.com.  
ALPINE SPRINGS COMMUNITY PARK 
Welcome to the 22nd season of the Alpine Springs Community Park.  Park Use fees for Family and Single Day will stay the 
same this year. Large group fees and damage deposits were increased. The usual opening date of Memorial Weekend is the 
current schedule. Check our website at www.alpinesprings.org for updates, applications and fees.  Remember our parks are 
supported by user fees, so if you bring a guest that is not staying at your home with you, please pay the user fee for the day. 
You can pay at the front office or drop payment in the donation box by the bathrooms in the park. 
The District office hours are Monday through Friday, 9:00 am to 3:00 pm. A Park Pass Application is attached. Please 
complete the application in full, including signing the application in the two designated places, and bring it to the District office 
with your check, payable to ASCWD, or mail in payment if you are a previous pass holder.  The District now takes credit card payments 

and there is a 2.5% convenience fee for use of a credit card. Pass fees are listed on the attached Park Pass Application and group use fees 
are on the District website. Group use requires reservations, waiver and a deposit to hold the date.  If you have questions, please call the 
District office at (530) 583-2342 x 3 or in CA/NV (800) 244-2342 x3. 

WATER STORAGE TANKS 4 AND 4A REPLACEMENT 
As we reported last fall the District awarded the construction bid to Farr Construction California dba Resource Development 
Company (RDC) on July 13, 2018 and issued the Notice to Proceed on September 4, 2018. RDC then notified the District that 
steel for the new tank will not be available until early to mid-November 2018. Actually, the steel did not arrive until the first part 
of February. The removal and construction of the new water storage tank is scheduled for this construction season. 
MAKE SURE YOUR BILLING AND EMAIL ADDRESS IS UP TO DATE-BILLS COME OUT JULY 1ST 
Bills are coming out July 1st; make sure the District has your correct billing address. The District will not be responsible for any 
mail that comes back as undeliverable and will incur a 10% penalty if payment isn’t received by the due date.  The due date is 
July 31st, and there is a grace period until August 14th before penalties go out.  ASCWD also has a payment plan, but you 
need to set up a payment plan with the District no later than August 14, 2019 with your first payment. If you would like the 
District to add you to the list of homeowners who receive their bill by email in addition to USPS, contact Pam Zinn at (530)583-
2342 x3 between the hours of 9am to 3pm prior to the end of June.  Also, please keep your email address up to date. 
DEFENSIBLE SPACE INSPECTIONS 
Defensible space inspections are available year round. You can arrange for a defensible space inspection by calling North 
Tahoe Fire Protection District at 530-583-6913 extension 622 or visit www.ntfire.net. 
BIRD WALK – To Be Determined (TBD). 

ASCWD will sponsor a Bird Walk on Saturday, TBD. The Bird Walk will once again be led by Warren Bray, who has 
conducted the Bird Walk in previous years.  Starting will be at the big tree at the corner of Snow Crest Road and Alpine 
Meadows Road. Dress for the occasion. Wear walking shoes with support. Wear insect repellent and bring your field glasses.  
Watch for last minute changes due to bird nesting condition.  Contact Pam at the Water District office at (530) 583-2342 x 3, if 
you have questions. 
EASTER EGG HUNT WILL BE HELD APRIL 20th at 10:00 a.m.  – Watch for email blast and check our web site for details. 
CHIPPING SERVICES To Be Determined (TBD). 
FLOWER WALK – To Be Determined (TBD). 
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